Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Budget Estimates 2001-2002, 31 May 2001


Question: LAND 05

Topic: Very High Speed Train Scoping Study

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: RR&T 354

Output: 1.1.4: Land Transport Policy

Senator Forshaw asked:

“What was the basis of his [Mr Anderson’s] comment as to why he believed it [VHST] was achievable and was it only achievable if there was Commonwealth funding involved?”

[Senator Macdonald said he would take this on notice and refer it to Mr Anderson]

Answer:

The Minister’s Press Release of 13 December 2000 announcing the East Coast Very High Speed Train Scoping Study stated that:

‘The Government believes that very high speed rail could be part of Australia’s transport future…’

‘…The major conclusion that can be drawn from the Speedrail process is that passenger volumes in Australia are not sufficient to make high speed rail commercially viable without public subsidy.’

The Scoping Study intends to analyse threshold issues in relation to a possible VHST network from Melbourne to Brisbane, including the main options as to very high speed rail technologies and corridors, and the likely economic, social and environmental impacts. Indicative costs and financing possibilities will be key areas of consideration by the Study. 
The Study’s final report in 2002 will provide the basis for an informed decision about the role of a possible very high speed train network in Australia’s transport future.
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